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NOYES FLUDDE
There will be a meeting, for everyone who 
would like to be involved in this exiting 
project, in St. Peter’s Church at 7.00pm. 
Thursday 15th. September. We would like 
to see all the children who are going to be 
animals, plus the ‘waves’, the raven, and 
the dove -  you know who you are! We 
would like also to see as many adults as 
possible who would like to help -  if you 
belong to one of the local organisations, do 
make sure that someone from your club/ 
organisation comes along so that everyone 
can get involved!

Liz Bartlett/Janet Townsend

I wish to thank all the local artists who 
exhibited their work with me at the show at 
the church hall recently.
Thanks to the generosity of people visiting 
the exhibition and the artists contributing a 
percentage of their sales, we were able to 
donate £215 to the Church of St. Peter and 
mainly the church hall.
Many local people were surprised at the 
amount of talent amongst us. We hope to 
continue the good work next year.

Frank McNichoL

A GLIMPSE OF OLD 
PORT ISAAC
The local history group will be putting on 
another exhibition over the bank holiday 
weekend with different pictures and arte­
facts, many not seen before. It will be in the 
Penhaligon Rooms on Sunday 28th August 
and Monday 29th August from 10.30am to 
5.00pm, and, for those who are otherwise 
occupied during the day, the exhibition will 
also be open from 7.00pm to 9.00pm on 
Sunday the 28th. A range of delicious re­
freshments will be available whilst you 
view. If you haven’t seen the exhibition 
before, come and see what you have been 
missing. If you have, why not come and see 
the new items or just come again for the fun 
of seeing Port Isaac and its inhabitants as 
they used to be. Admission is just 5Qp.

Malcolm Lee,

Otht dSutet Corner
To-morrow is the start of your new life.

M odem American proverb.

LIFEBOAT
The Lifeboat was launched on 24th. July to 
help two swimmers that had got into dif­
ficulty at Port Gaveme, and became stuck 
on the cliff. The crew assisted the cliff team 
to take them ashore. Janice Haunt and 
Kerry Ann Warren were landed unhurt. 
The crew were A. Walton, R. Hambly, and 
C. Scott.
A Tragic Accident
On 30th. July, the Lifeboat was called out 
to a person that had fallen 200ft. over the 
cliff near Pentire Point. The casualty was 
suffering from multiple injuries and 
crewman Chris Scott attempted resuscita­
tion but could not get any response. The 
casualty, Adam Boyd aged 26 from Aus­
tralia, was taken on board the Lifeboat and 
transferred to the Rescue Helicopter. He 
was pronounced dead at Treliske Hospital. 
Crew were A. Walton, C. Scott, and J. 
Rowe.
Delay in landing
On 6th. August, the Lifeboat went to the 
aid of 17ft. Dory that had engine failure off 
Bossiney. The lifeboat towed the boat back 
to Port Gaverne. Due to sea conditions it 
took the Lifeboat an hour and a quarter to 
get to port. The two people on board were 
Martin Edwards from the Wind Farm, Deli, 
Delabole, and his friend Guy Williams 
from Yeolmbridge. The same boat was 
towed in on 29th. August last year. Crew 
were A. Walton, J. Collins, and M. Edkins.

On 8th. August, the Lifeboat was called out 
to a report of two people cut off by the tide 
at Bossiney. On arrival, it was found that 
the people had managed to get to safety 
unaided. Crew were J. Brown, C. Scott, and 
P. Worden.

On 16th. August the Lifeboat was launched 
to a 17ft. inflatable, with five people on 
board, that had engine failure one mile 
north of Port Isaac. The Lifeboat towed the 
inflatable to Port Gaveme. Crew were M. 
Pro vis, N. Andrews, and M. Edkins.

Station Honorary Secretary,

VERA WASTENEY
Older residents will have heard with regret 
of the death at the Bethany Retirement 
Home at Falmouth of Mrs. Vera Wasteney, 
formerly of 58 New Road, age 85 years. 
Fora number of years she and her late sister 
had a wool shop in the village. They were 
both members of the Roscarrock Hill 
Methodist Church, the Women’s Fellow­
ship, and the Golden Circle. Before coming 
to Port Isaac to reside, the family were in 
charge of the Post Office and stores at St. 
Teath. The funeral was held at St. Teath 
Methodist Church on Friday 29th. July. 
Revd. J. R. Bickle officiated. The interment 
was in the cemetery. We express our sym­
pathy to her brother John, and relatives, in 
their bereavement.
John Clemoes would like to express his 
sincere thanks to those who attended the 
funeral of his sister Vera at St. Teath. 
Thanks also to the Revd. Bickle, the or­
ganist Mrs. M. Haynes, and the ladies who 
served refreshments in the schoolroom 
after the service.

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER for 
PORT ISAAC -  PORT GAVERNE 
-TRELIGHTS AREA • PRICE 15p
Issued on the first Friday each month from 
February to December. All articles must be 
received by Wednesday one week earlier, ad­
vertisements two weeks before. Available at 
local newsagents or by post -  £4.65 per year -  
write cheques to Trio’ please.
The publisher does not necessarily hold the 
same views as those expressed by contributors 
and also reserves the right to alter or refuse any 
material submitted._______ I '

Published and printed by Robin Penna,
The Blackthorn Press, 1 ̂  New Road,

Port Isaac, Cornwall. t*L29 3SB
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The next issue of Trio will appear 
on Friday 7th. October. 
The Copy deadline will be 4.00pm. 
WEDNESDAY 28th SEPTEMBER.

This month it is rather a Thin' Trio due to 
the early copy date and the fact that most 
people are very busy now. No doubt the 
October issue will more than make up for it!

THE ‘LIVE JIVE’
At Thom House 30/7/94
I am delighted to say that our ‘do’ this year 
raised over £2,200 profit, far in excess of 
anything we imagined. We have this year 
been able to give £666.66 each to the Vil­
lage Hall, Village Christmas Lights, and 
the R.N.L.I., and split the rest between the 
Playgroup and the re-formed Football Club. 
Many, many thanks to eveiyone who 
helped out on the night and to eveiyone 
who came. The Deja Blues and Kinnar 
Soul bands were terrific. Special thanks to 
the family team of Molly (who was head of 
security and bouncer) and Nick, who by the 
end of the evening was even more barbe­
cued than Mark’s sausages!
I hope we didn't disturb the village too 
much and that you’ll bear with us again 
next year. We’re already negotiating with 
the Stones after being told that Jimi Hen­
drix would not be available.
Rave on!

The P.M.G.

B. MORRIS
(WARRANTY REGISTERED)

BUILDER AND  
DECORATOR

A LL W O R K S  U N D E R T A K E N
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PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes 
taken by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac, on Monday 8th. August. Please refer 
to the Parish Council minutes for authori­
tative information,.
A small meeting consisting of David Bol­
ton (Chairman), Henry Symons (Vice 
Chairman), Henry Barriball, District Cllr. 
Bill Dawe, David Phelps, and Eric Stokes.
Public Discussion
Peggy Richards asked for a litter bin near 
the picnic area at the Playing Fields. She 
also spoke about necessary improvements 
to the road drainage along Trewetha Lane 
from The Gwelva into the village. She was 
concerned that brambles hanging out into 
the road from the hedges could be danger­
ous for children riding bicycles along there.
Mrs. Ferguson asked for the dog litter bins 
to be emptied more frequently as the stench 
in the hot weather is unbearable, also, be­
cause people use them for ordinary litter as 
well, they quickly get full.
Robin Penna asked who was responsible 
for the small lay-by at the top of Church 
Hill -  the seat is broken, the surface is un­
even with many manholes, the litter bin is 
full and there are about five plastic bags 
full of rubbish lying around. He was told 
that the seat is to be repaired by the Parish 
Council but the rest of the responsibility 
lies with the Highways Department.
Finance
With about £80 in the current bank account 
and some £3,500 on deposit, the month’s 
expenses would make the Council £600 
overdrawn, so it was decided to transfer 
£1,000 from deposit to the current account.
Project 2000
David Phelps asked for this matter to be 
deferred to next month as the item was not 
yet ready for presentation.
County Information/Advice Centres
Sites are needed in shops, libraries, etc., for 
stand-alone computer centres to provide 
the information service for the public, and 
volunteers are being sought in suitable 
communities for this service. David Bolton 
thought the doctors’ surgery might be 
suitable. The Council, however, asked for 
somebody to come and give a presentation.
New Burial Ground
The documents have been received and the 
Chairman and Vice-Chairman are to go 
through them, and present them at next 
month’s meeting. Cllr. Dawe said he had 
been informed at a recent meeting of the 
Parochial Church Council that the land was 
to remain the property of the Parish Coun­
cil who would receive the burial fees as is, 
apparently, the practice at St. Minver. De­
tails such as this will be clarified at the 
September meeting, however, before final 
action is taken.
Playing Fields Gates
David Bolton complained that he had 
found himself unable to get the gates 
closed without a great deal of difficulty and 
that they ought to be made so that women 
and children could shut them. Bill Dawe 
said he would get his son Mark to get the

job done. David Phelps said the Council 
should be reticent about spending too much 
at this stage as proper new, farm-type gates 
were needed which would not be so heavy 
and would look more appropriate. Eric 
Stokes said the gates were perfectly all 
right, if they were hung properly a child 
would be able to close them.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
District Councillor: Bill Dawe said the 
result of the appeal by Mr. Champness 
concerning the planning application for 
‘First and Last’ had been a directive from 
the Department for the Environment to say 
that the building could not be demolished 
unless replaced by a suitable alternative. 
He thought the village wanted the building 
protected and suggested money could be 
raised by donations from the public for the 
purpose. Garages or parking spaces would 
not be a suitable alternative. Henry Symons 
thought this a dangerous suggestion as it 
was private property and the owner would 
have to be approached first. Eric Stokes 
said he had been in charge of ancient 
monuments in London and that old build­
ings like this can neither be replaced or 
renovated. David Phelps said there were 
better things to raise public money for -  
unless the building was given to the Parish.
Chairman: David Bolton reported that 
during site meetings held in the village to 
check work done by County Highways re­
cently, it was discovered that the wall of the 
house at the junction of Trewetha Lane and 
New Road was in danger of falling down. 
Traffic calming measures at Hillson Close 
were discussed, and work is to be done at 
Coldstanton Comer. The proliferation of 
official and non-official signs would be 
fully discussed at the September meeting. 
(Hemy Symons added the information that 
all sign applications were being deferred 
until new policies had been formulated.) 
Robert Sloman is planting trees to prevent 
further land slipping on Church Hill.
Seats: David Phelps said a new seat for the 
Platt was to be donated to the Parish so one 
of the seats there at present could be used, 
on a plinth, to replace a black plastic one 
[location not stated]. Seats at the top of 
Church Hill and at Lower Trefreock turn­
ing will be repaired as soon as quotations 
are received. The St. Endellion Festival 
Committee may donate a new seat for the 
church. The present one is in a dangerous 
condition, as is the one at Lower Trefreock 
and they are to be removed immediately. 
Eric Stokes said he will shortly be remov­
ing the car park notice board for repairs.
Playing Fields: The only matter reported 
was sheep on the field that evening al­
though nobody knew who they belonged to.
CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
Permission was requested for a barbecue in 
Coronation Park, Trelights, on Wednesday 
24th. August. The use of a field used as car 
park during the Music Festivals had already 
been offered but it was preferred to hold the 
function in the centre of the village if pos­
sible. The Clerk to the Council, Barbara 
Willmott, had been advised by Comhiil 
Insurance that the provision of a barbecue 
area for use by the public was in order 
providing that statutory requirements were 
observed and that all reasonable precau­
tions were taken. It would also be advisable

for those intending to hold a barbecue to 
have their own insurance and they should 
be asked to sign an indemnity to this effect 
when seeking permission.
A letter from Fred Thompson thanked the 
Parish Council and, through the Council, 
all members of the public, for their support 
of Trio Newsletter.
The District Council has denied ownership 
of the swings at Mayfield Drive but Peggy 
Richards said she remembered the swings 
being installed by the Council, who had 
ensured that a small piece of land should be 
left for this purpose. Bill Dawe, who was 
supposed to have been informed about this, 
will get on to the Council about it again. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
Erection of a dwelling, 34 Trewetha Lane, 
Mrs. H. D. Fletcher. Adjacent to the Play­
ing Fields and occupying a space between 
‘Garrick’ and ‘Lower Garrick’. Eric Stokes 
said every bit of land was being snatched 
up and more and more houses were being 
crowded into the tiny village we were 
supposed to be proud of, while there were 
dozens of houses for sale. Permission had 
been granted for the large bungalow at the 
back of New Road which has lain empty 
for three years. It is over-building. David 
Bolton said the Parish Council could do 
nothing about the situation, it followed 
Planning Regulations. David Phelps pro­
posed recommendation for approval so 
long as County Structure Plan and building 
regulations were observed, though he was 
scandalised to see plans -  for a full-sized 
house, not a small development -  rubber 
stamped ‘Delegation Possible’.
Erection of a dwelling adjacent to No. 17 
Trewetha Lane, Mr. C. Champness. Re­
vised plans for the house to be built in a 
space next to ‘Higher Perch’ showing 
lower floor levels and a hipped roof. A 
letter from Mr. Phillips, whose bungalow is 
on adjoining land at the rear of the site, 
stated fears that the stability of his bunga­
low could be affected by the proximity of 
the new building. Also that placing of the 
new house at the back of the site would 
result in the destruction of trees, etc., 
turning the area into a concrete suburbia 
detrimental to the Conservation Area. The 
Parish Council, although not basically op­
posed to the plans felt that the building was 
too big for the site -  David Phelps thought 
a double garage was ridiculous -  and in any 
event should be lower down and in align­
ment with the present buildings.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be held on Monday 12th. 
September at 7.30pm. in the Church 
Rooms, Port Isaac.

Remember the Blackthorn Press 
for forms, cards, posters, menus, 
letterheads, etc. but please note 
- we are closed for two weeks to 
visit the Jazz Festival at Bude. 
Back Thursday 8th. September.

Phone (01208) 880292



Prout Bros.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 

TEL. BODMIN 880208

Coach Trips 
All Car & Vehicle Repairs 

Handy Gas Agents 
-  free deliveries

OUR KIDS
We blame them at times, for all sorts 

of crimes,
Calling them louts and yobs,
But at 16 years, they’re out on their ears, 
From school, no hope and no jobs.
Sure, some of them fail, and go 

off the rail.
But one failure is not a disgrace.
Most you’ll agree, are like you and me, 
And their hearts are in the right place.
Where is the soul, in a 30 quid dole? 
When all our kids need is pride.
Grey men in power, earning 

100’s per hour,
Wring their hands and say 

‘We have tried’.
But their crocodile tears, fall on deaf ears, 
These kids don’t need consolation.
They need work and pay, and be able

to say
‘WE are the wealth of the nation,
Throw us some rope, give us some hope, 
And we’ll show you what we are worth, 
Open the gate, and we’ll make 

Britain great,
For we are the salt of the earth!

Eric Stokes.

GLEBE FARM DAIRY 
(St. Endellion)

Bright and early deliveries 
of fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 32p, Silver 

top and semi skimmed 35p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

JOHN HILL
Painting & Decorating

Valiant Cottage, St. Teath, Bodmin, 
Cornwall. PL30 3Ja 

Telephone (0208) 851337

Professional painter and decorator 
with 36 years experience. 

High standard of work. 
Paperhangin), tiling, glazing, ete. 

Free estimates.

R . A . H A N C O C K
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL 
UNDERTAKEN 
SLIM LINE 
DIMPLEX 4 
COMPLETE I

& DOMESTIC WORK 
SALES & SERVICE 

RADIATORS 
CREDA
SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

Welcome to the

<!£oliren ILion 3ntt
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

by E E Y l d

FOR ALL YOUR CUTS, PERMS, 
COLOURS, SETS, & BLOWDRYS

Just phone me on 
Wadebridge (0208) 814631

S. R . H ew ett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 

SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C.E.LC. APPROVED CONTRACTORS 
S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 

PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319 or 880291

THE

HARBOUR SHOP
TEL: BODMIN 880297 

MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 
CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 

STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 

SELECTION OF PRINTS 
NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

RED LIGHT 
DEPARTMENT?
Coming around the comer from Trewetha 
last Thursday (18th. August.) I was amazed 
to be greeted by a red light -  I know that 
various traffic-calming devices have been 
suggested for that notorious road into Port 
Isaac but I think the use of traffic lights is 
taking things a bit too far! ^

CONGRATULATIONS
to actor Keith Kraushaar who was recently 
elected to Equity’s Standing Order Com­
mittee for 1994/1996.

Ladies, gents, and children have your 
hair professionally cared for in the 

comfort of your own home

R.N.L.I.
Port Gaverne Car Boot and Barbecue
This car boot sale was well attended and 
the barbecue was a great success. All the 
hamburgers, hot dogs, and mackerel were 
sold -  one customer actually ate four 
mackerel.
Many thanks to those who attended and 
special gratitude to Dave-the-Peapod Philp 
for the barbecue charcoal and to Steve 
Sidney for the donation of 20 fresh caught 
mackerel. Including souvenirs from Leslie 
Walton, we made a profit of over £130. 
Well done everyone.
Lifeboat Larks
This was our best Larks yet. Crowds of 
people turned up to enjoy the many games 
and amusements on offer. I would like to . 
thank the crew and the committee for 
working so well together on this special 
day. We raised over £ 1,500 for the lifeboat.

Nick Farmer.

R.N.L.I. CONCERTS
On behalf of the R.N.L.I., Port Isaac 
Branch, I would like to say an enormous 
‘thank you’ to the director Cindy Powell, 
the producers Steve Appleby and Ed 
Fletcher, the entire cast, stage crew, and 
front-of-house helpers in making ‘Push 
The Boat Out’ such a spectacular success. 
It was marvellous to witness such village 
unity and such a high degree of individual 
talent. The production was thoroughly en­
joyed by both visitors and locals and raised 
the magnificent sum of £559.40. Applause
all round. Annie Price, Chairman.

RED FACE DEPT.
A letter sent to us for publication this 
month has unfortunately been mislaid 
amongst the welter of papers here. Sorry! 
We hope it will turn up in time for next 
month’s Trio, unless the sender wouldn’t 
mind writing it again.

ELITE SERVICES
GEOFF MORRELL & ANNIE PRICE

Port Isaac • Phope (0208) 880751 
Quality Cleaning Service 

We will clean your home with care to the 
highest standard. No job too small. 

Window cleaning, carpet cleaning, three 
piece suite cleaning, chimney sweeping, 

general cleaning.
House and Hotel Maintenance.



STABLE
TEAROOMS

Trewint, Port Quin 
With views of Port Quin Bay 

Open Easter -  October from 11.00am. 
Home-made cakes - Lunches.
Farmhouse Cream Teas

Licensed 
Angela Williams. B80200

Plenty of
DELICIOUS

STRAWBERRIES
Self or Ready Picked 
Also Peas and Beans
Trevathan Farm  

St. Endellion
Telephone (0208) 880164/248

Pea Pod
for all your 
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES 

Rowers for all occasions 
Telephone 8 8 0 2 2 3

FLAT ROOF 
PROBLEMS?
End them for once and for all 

with a
fibreglass roofing system.

CONTACT JON ROW E ON  
880168

Printing & 
Duplicating
NO TEPAPER-CARDS 
F O R M S -TICKETS- MAPS 
B ILLH EA D S-MENUS  
BROCHURES • LEAFLETS 
POSTERS • INVITATIONS 
SIG NS-RU BBER  STAMPS

The Blackthorn Press
18 New Road • Port Isaac Telephone 880292

GOLDEN CIRCLE
The 1994/1995 session of Port Isaac 
Golden Circle starts on Wednesday 5th. 
October. Meetings are held at The Cornish 
Cafe at 2.30pm. Come along for good 
company (and a good cuppa!). New mem­
bers are always welcome.

Sheila Jarvis (Secretary).

FOOTBALL CLUB
To our friends and supporters
Please come and support the team. Quite a 
few home matches to start the season.
At a recent meeting it was suggested that 
maybe some very kind persons would be 
able to sponsor us in some way as we are 
starting off again with very low funds. An 
example would be match balls. These cost 
about £30.00. If anyone could help us we 
would be very grateful. Please contact 
Bryan Richards or Roy Smith.
On Saturday 7th. August we had a friendly 
against Camelford. This gave us a chance 
to try out unknown players though we 
ended up losing. We could see a lot to 
encourage us for the coming season.

Ray Bennan.

INSIDE OUT!
Mr. Brown, who has recently moved into 
Trelights, is offering a painting, decorating, 
and maintenance service called ‘Inside 
O ut\ For information telephone him on 
880847.

PHONEDAY AND YOUR 
STATIONERY
On ‘PHONEDAY 95’ -  Sunday 16th. April 
1995 at 1.00am. -  new telephone area 
codes will take over, but parallel running of 
the new and old codes has begun already so 
you can use either the existing codes or the 
new ones until 16th. April. The new codes 
will place an extra 1 after the initial 0, e.g. 
Bodmin will change from 0208 to 01208. 
However, some numbers will not be af­
fected -  freephone 0800, reduced rate 
0345, premium rate 0891, 0839, 0881, 
0898, and mobile phones. Leeds, Sheffield, 
Nottingham, Leicester, Bristol, Kingston- 
upon-Hill, and Jersey will have entirely 
new numbers. For full information ring the 
BT Hotline: 0800 01 01 01.
If you happen to have stationery left with 
the old codes on it, don’t throw it away! 
The Blackthorn Press can neatly overprint 
existing letterheads, cards, etc. which will 
save you having to pay for new ones.

Robin Penna.

TO WHOM IT MAY 
CONCERN
I would like to bring it to the attention of 
the residents of Port Isaac that the black 
dog that barks and frightens children and 
also messes in the road is not my dog. My 
dog is a black dog with a red collar, a name 
tag with Willow etched on with our address 
and also a yellow tag with a dog registra­
tion no. on it.
I would be grateful if people would look 
properly before accusing us of letting our 
dog roam the streets and go and see the 
owners of the offending dog.

Cheryl Skinner.

CENTRAL GARAGE
Proprietor Melwyn Roskilly 

M O T • BREAKDOW N RECO VERY  
TUNING  ■ SERVIC ING  

SPECIALIST IN TR IU M PH STAGS  
Telephone 880334

LIGHT REMOVALS AND 
DELIVERIES OF ALL KINDS

c i  im Q L —

LOCA. OR DISTANC 
TONYSWE

:e ring for a  quote 
:ETT 880130

THE CORNISH CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (0208) 880670

OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES

&
EVENING MEALS

DENNIS  KNIGHT
FISH M ERCHANT  

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC
W E ARE OPEN ALL DAY 

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone



ST. ENDELLION  
CHURCH
New Sunday School
‘Sunbeams’ is the name chosen for the new 
Sunday School which starts in St. Endel- 
lion in September. The opening session 
will begin in the Church Hall at 10.45am. 
on Sunday 11th. September and will be at 
the same time each Sunday in term time. 
The ‘Sunbeams’ is for children aged 3 - 7  
and will be run by Mrs. Joyce Griffith, and 
Mrs. Dawn Champion and family.
Feast of the Transfiguration 
The Feast of the Transfiguration of our 
Lord was commemorated by a said 
eucharist in St. Endellion Church on the 
morning of Saturday 6th. August. Cele­
brant was Prebd. Michael Bartlett, rector. 
Mrs. J. Pollinger was server and led the 
intercessions.
Music Festival
Capacity audiences once again filled the 
Church for the ten days of the Annual 
Summer Music Festival. The bold decision 
to stage three performances of Britten’s 
operatic masterpiece ‘Peter Grimes’ proved 
to be an outstanding success. On all three 
evenings, audiences expressed their ap­
preciation by giving standing ovations.
As always, music and worship combined to 
give gloiy to God and to uplift the hearts of 
all those privileged to share in the Festival 
Prebd. H. Fryer, former rector, was given a 
warm welcome when he returned to preach 
at the opening Festival Evensong. The 
present rector preceded each concert with a 
welcome and an opening prayer and was 
celebrant and preacher at the Festival 
Sunday eucharist on 7th. August. The late 
evening office of compline was sung by 
candlelight after several of the concerts. 
The Revd. Canon P. Gay, chancellor of 
Truro Cathedral, was the guest preacher at 
the final sung eucharist on Friday 12th. 
August. Assisting at two of the services 
was the Revd. Roger Moulton, an Ameri­
can priest.

Plumbing & Domestic Heating 
Engineers

Domestic & Industrial Maintenance 
24 HOUR SERVICE

PLumBLine ®
«*S88SS«SSS8S8i M A IN T E N A N C E  93     '' 1 ■

22 Hartland Road,
Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3RP

TELEPHONE: 0208 880371

Director Richard Hickox provided a de­
lightfully varied programme of music 
which included works by Schubert, Haydn, 
Mozart, Prokofiev, Stravinsky, Brahms, 
Purcell, Bach, Rachmaninov, Respighi, 
Bortkiewicz, Ibert, and Britten. The Sun­
day following the Festival he was con­
ductor at a Promenade Conceit in the Al­
bert Hall, London.
Taize Visit
Mr. M. Bartlett and Mrs. J. Pollinger are 
taking part in the annual youth Pilgrimage 
to Taize at the end of August.
Harvest Thanksgiving 
Harvest Thanksgiving will be celebrated at 
St. Endellion Church with a sung eucharist 
at 11.00am. on Sunday 25th. September, 
Harvest Evensong at 6.00pm. followed by a 
supper auction and drawing of the raffle in 
the Church Hall at 7,00pm.
Rwanda Appeal
The plight of the suffering people of 
Rwanda has touched the hearts of many. A 
retiring collection in all three churches of 
the United Benefice after the Sunday 
morning service on 7th. August, raised 
£455.00 for the appeal.
Sponsored Cycle Ride
The church will be staffed by volunteers
ready to welcome cyclists and walkers
taking part in the annual Historic Churches
sponsored fund-raising on Saturday 10th.
September.

Judith Pollinger,

GARDEN SOCIETY
We would like to remind everyone that this 
year’s Port Isaac and District Garden So­
ciety Show will again be held in the church 
hall on Saturday 17th. September, 2.00pm. 
to 4.00pm. Let us make it a big success.

Noreen Barron.

PORT ISAAC  
ILLUMINATIONS
On behalf of our committee may I thank 
Jon Cleave for his magnificent donation of 
£666 for our Christmas Lights. At one fell 
swoop, Jon and his band of tireless helpers 
have ensured that we can repair the dam­
ages of last year’s gales. More donations 
are very welcome for more lights and 
switch-on night. Once again, many thanks 
Jon -  the Old Lady’s Jewels will sparkle 
again at Christmas.

Eric Stokes.

T H E  S H IP W R IG H T  IN N
PUB, HOTEL, AND <MA BAKER’S DINER’ TEL. (0208) 880305 

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef: Chris Lanyon

LUNCH TIME OR EVENING BAR SNACKS 
OR DINE OUT OVERLOOKING THE 

ATLANTIC OCEAN FROM 7pm TILL LATE
CHEF’S CURRY OR STEAK SPECIALS FRIDAY & SATURDAY

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.

CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISEMENTS
lOp per word in advance (min. 50p)

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS 
Contact Kevin A, Hancock, DIP, SIAD 
Telephone Bodmin (0208) 880328 or 
Launceston (0566) 772724

FEW HOUSE PLANTS for sale. Phone 880512 
evenings between 5.30 and 7.00pm.
FOUND On the path from Port Gaveme Valley 
up to Trewetha Farm -  pendant necklace. Apply 
to the Blackthorn Press, with description.

Secrets
fine art& framing 

clocks & collectables

Fore Street 
Port Isaac 

C ornw all • PL293RD

tel/fax (01208) 880862

MARGARET WOODER
5.A., L.Q.A.M.

Experienced, qualified piano teacher

Pupils of all ages and standards taken. 
Preparation for examinations 

and festivals.
‘The Limpet’, 6 Overcliff, P o rt Isaac. 

Telephone (01208) 880820

& Coucf) of l& tm tp
MOBILE BEAUTICIAN AND UNISEX 

HA IRDRESSER  FOR THE AREA

Facials Massages
Eyelash/brow Tints Pedicures
Eyebrow Shapes Manicures
Make-up & Lessons Waxing

Electrolysis
+ ALL HAIDRESS1NG 

REQUIREMENTS TREBETHERICK

Mondays to Fridays (®208) 862340

SPROULLS
S O L IC IT O R S

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208) 880355



THE TRIO FREE DIARY
Regular Fixtures in Port Isaac:
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month, 1.30-3.30pm. at the surgery.
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings (winter 
only) in the Village Hall.
BROWNIES: 5.30-7.00pm. Mondays during 
term time at the Village Hall.
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: L30-3.30pm. first 
Wednesday in the month at the surgery. 
FOOTBALL PRACTICE NIGHT: 7.00pm. 
Thursday evening at the Playing Fields. 
GOLDEN CIRCLE: 2.30pm. every Wednesday 
at the Comish Cafe.
METHODIST CHURCH: 11.00am.■& 6.00pm. 
Sunday Services at Trelights Chapel.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP: 7.30pm. 
first Friday in month, Penhaligon Room. 
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am-12.00, Monday, Tues­
day, and Wednesday, at the Village Hall. 
RAINBOW GUIDES: 3.30-5.00pm. Wednes­
days during term time at the Village Hall.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: 3.00-4.00pm. Tues­
days at the surgery by appointment.
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: 2.30pm. 2nd. Thursday 
in the month, at the Castle Rock Hotel.
YOGA CLASS: 7.00-9.00pm. Tuesdays at the 
Penhaligon Room.

Saturday 27th, August:
Rowing Club ‘Regatta5 at Port Gaveme 
beach, with entertainment and Disco at 
the Green Door Bar afterwards.
Port Isaac A.F.C. against Menheniot at 
home.
Sunday 28th, August:
10.30am -  5.00pm. and 7.00 -  9.00pm: 
Penhaligon Room, ‘A Glimpse of the 
Past5. Exhibition by the Local History 
Club. Admission 5Op. Refreshments.
10.30am: R.N.L.L Daft Dog and Donkey 
Day at the Donkey Sanctuary, St. Kew 
Highway.
Monday 29th, August:
10.30am -  5.00pm: Penhaligon Room, 
‘A Glimpse of the Past5. Exhibition by 
the Local History Club. Admission 50p. 
Refreshments.
Tuesday August 30th:
10.30am. to noon: Coffee Morning at 
Bodarmon Farm. Tombola, Cakes,
Bring and Buy, Raffle etc. Proceeds for 
St. Michael’s Hospital, Hayle.
Wednesday 31st August:
2.30 -  4.30pm: W.I. ‘Cream Tea5 and 
Bring and Buy at Pat Rex, 7 Silvershell 
Road. Please support us.

Thursday 1st. September:
Trip to Rosemeer Gardens and 
Dartington. Details later. Cost £4.00. 
Please book with Prouts5 Garage 
(880208) or Mrs. Hooper (880404)
7.45pm: Last night of St. Breward Silver 
Band on the Platt followed by The Flora 
Dance. Collection for band funds.

Friday 2nd September:
7.00pm. for 7.30pm: St. Endellion 
Conservatives Supper Quiz at the Green 
Door Bar. Please book as soon as 
possible -  numbers limited -  880224 
or 880726.

Saturday 3rd. September:
Port Isaac A.F.C. against Lanreath Res 
at home.
Prospero’s two-week Art Exhibition 
commences at the Green Door Bar.

Wednesday 7th. September:
10.30 ~ 12.00pm: R.N.L.I. Coffee Morn­
ing, Mrs. A. Walsh, The Manor House, 
Port Isaac.

Thursday 8th, September:
Port Isaac A.F.C. against Boscastle Res 
away.
8.00pm: Harvest Festival at the 
Shipwright Inn.

Saturday 10th. September:
For one week: Northumberland 
(ALNWICK) for the weekend, followed 
by a day crossing the Northumberland 
National Park to Kendal. Remainder of 
the week in the Lake District. Cost £284. 
Further particulars with Mrs. Hooper,
Tel. 880404).
Port Isaac A.F.C. against St. Breward Res 
at home.

Monday 12th September:
8.00pm: Julian Group Meeting in 
St. Endellion church.

Thursday 15th. September:
7.30: St. Peter’s Church, Noyes Fludde 
meeting.

Friday 16th. September:
7.30pm: R.N.L.L Harvest Festival at the 
Golden Lion.

Saturday 17th. September:
2.00pm -  4.00pm: Port Isaac and District 
Garden Society Annual Show at the 
Church Hall.
Port Isaac A.F.C. against Stokeclimsland 
at home.

Wednesday 21st. September:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Saturday 24th. September:
Port Isaac A.F.C. against Padstow Utd. 
at home.
Sunday 25th. September:
11.00am: Harvest Thanskiving at 
St. Endellion Church.
6.00pm: Harvest Evensong followed at 
7.00pm. by supper auction and drawing 
of the raffle in the Church Hall.
Tuesday 27th. September:
Rowing Club Bingo.
Wednesday 28th. September:
4.00pm: Trio Deadline.
Wednesday 5th. October:
10.30 -  12.00pm: R.N.L.L Coffee 
Morning, at Aiigie and Geoff Morrell’s, 
venue to be advised.
2.30pm: The 1994/1995 session of Port 
Isaac Golden Circle starts.
Friday 7th. October:
Trio Issue No. 137.
Tuesday 18th. October:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 26th. October:
4.00pm: Trio Deadline.
Friday 4th. November:
Trio Issue No, 138.
Tuesday 15th. November:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Thursday 24th. November:
9.30pm. approx: Grand Draw at the 
Shipwright Inn.
Tuesday 20th. December:
7.00 for 7.30pm: St. Endellion 
Conservatives Christmas Dinner, Port 
Gaveme Hotel. Please book early.
7.30pm: Christmas Whist Drive 
in St. Endellion Church Hall.

P O R T  G A V E R N E  -HOTEL.
introduces the 

GREEN DOOR BAR
Fully licensed bar open 

Monday to Saturday 2.30 - 11.00pm. 
Sundays 7.00 - 10.30pm. 

Families welcome.
Also cream teas 2.30 - 6.00pm.

SUPPER QUIZ 
Friday 2nd. September 7.00pm. 

Tickets £7.50 
from Mrs. Cunningham

PROSPERO’S ART EXHIBITION 
Commences Saturday 3rd. September 

for two weeks
(0208) 880244,

TREMEER
HOME IMPROVEMENTS

YOU DON'T HAVE TO PAY A FORTUNE 
For the finest quality products installed to the highest standards. 

Specialists in PVC.u. Products:
Windows, Doors, Conservatories, and Fascia Boards.

EXPERTS IN ALL ASPECTS OF THE BUILDING TRADE 
TELEPHONE: PETER LOBB ■ BO D M IN  f0208) 8 5 1 182


